Hathersage Parish Council

Minutes of a meeting held at Hathersage Memorial Hall

 on 2 August 2011. 
 Present – Councillors B Hanley, D Jackson, P Mander, R Olle, HJ Rodgers, A Schofield & J Wedgwood.
In attendance – CF Cave (Treasurer), J Robins (Clerk) & Outseats Parish Councillor A Claxton, 
In the absence of Councillor Cartledge, Councillor Rodgers took the Chair.

Public participation

1. There were no members of the public present.
2. District  Councillors Bevan & Monks sent their apologies.
3. There was no report from the Police.
The King George’s Field (Charity 216960)
1. There had been no income this month apart from 100 Club profit, deposit interest and donations of £74. Total funds stand at approximately £46,272. 
3. There had been no requests for donations. 
4. Accounts for payment. The schedule of accounts for payment totalling £25.00 was approved.

Council meeting

1. Apologies.Apologies for absence had been received from Cllrs Cartledge, Shuttleworth & Wain.  
2.  Members declaration of interest. There were no declarations of interest.
3. Minutes. The minutes of the meeting held on 5 July were approved.
4. Planning Applications.

4.1. NP/DDD/0611/0590, Lower Booths Farm, Sheffield Road. Listed building consent- installation of satellite dish and removal of stud. The Council had no objection to this application.
5. Financial matters.
5.1. The monthly accounts as previously circulated were approved. The treasurer reported that it is unlikely that the swimming pool will achieve its budgeted income. To break even the Council will have to save against the repairs budget.
5.2. Accounts for payment totalling £119,897.67 (including £ £18,391.20 VAT) as previously circulated were approved. This includes £143.64 + £12.13 VAT to be refunded by KGF.
5.3. Councillors Jackson & Schofield were authorised to sign cheques at the September meeting.
6. Correspondence.
6.1. DCC Excellence in the Community Awards 2011 request for nominations. Nominations have to be sent in by 19 August. 

6.2. PDNPA Parishes’ Day takes place on Saturday 1 October at Hope Valley College, 9.30 am - 4.00 pm. There are two places available plus one reserve place. Cllrs Olle & Rodgers would like to go. If Cllr Cartledge wishes to go, Cllr Rodgers will be the reserve. The clerk will book the places.
6.3. An email had been received about the wall by the Grindleford Road bridge. It juts out resulting in the pavement being very narrow at that point making it particularly hazardous for wheel chairs, push chairs and people with small children. This had been particularly noticeable at the recent Gala Week when many pedestrians use the path. The clerk will write to Railtrack asking if it could be removed.
6.4. Email re litter outside the Little John. DDDC has taken action.
7. Village matters.

7.1. Fish vans. Consideration of agreement for permission to park on land in front of Parish Room.  At the July meeting (minute 11.1.) all councillors were asked to read the lease and the Council agreed to approve the lease subject to no concerns being raised in the next 10 days. No concerns were raised. The treasurer will find out whether DDDC will charge for a street traders licence.  The final lease has not yet been received from the Council’s solicitors. Some councillors expressed concern that a lease had been agreed. This will be discussed at the September meeting.
7.2. Parish Room roof. The clerk has asked various contractors to supply quotations for the replacement of the roof. One firm quote had been received from Martin-Brooks (Roofing Specialists) Ltd as follows:- 
Re-roofing

£11,128.90 + VAT

Structural Timbers
£500.00 + VAT (provisional)

Insulation 

£1,481.75 + VAT

Guttering

£540 + VAT

The clerk was instructed to accept the quotation and to contact PDNPA regarding the grant.

7.3. Village Centre and public conveniences. DDDC has offered the public conveniences to the Council to run. If the Council does not take them over there is a possibility that they may close. A meeting had been held on 29 July with DDDC. The notes of that meeting are attached to these minutes. The Council decided to hold a public meeting to get residents’ views. The meeting will be at 7.00 pm at the Memorial Hall, immediately prior to the HPC September meeting. The clerk will ask Outseats Parish Council if it is happy with a joint meeting. Cllr Hanley offered to do the posters and the clerk will publicise it in the Hathersage News.
7.4. Footpaths report. The Footpaths’ Officer had sent his quarterly report which had been circulated. The clerk will thank him.
8. Recreation Committee. The minutes of the Recreation Committee meeting held on 12 July 2011 had been circulated. Cllr Jackson reported that he is having a meeting with Sir Hugh & Lady Sykes on 10 August at the pool 
8.1. Approval of expenditure to replace surfacing on pool surround. The total cost of £7,725 +VAT was approved.
8.2. Structural report on Solarium. Nashmead had suggested there is architectural input into the refurbishment of the solarium. This will be discussed at the recreation committee meeting on 9 August.
8.3. Report on 75th anniversary celebrations. The event had gone very well. The Council expressed thanks to Cllr Rodgers and her team for the excellent organisation of the event.
9.1. Burial Ground Committee. Report on meeting held on 19 July 2011. The committee had held a meeting with Rev Katie Tupling & Ted Noutch. Ted Noutch had not received any requests for burial in unconsecrated ground. The vicar will contact the Bishop of Derby about consecrating the remainder of the burial ground. The Churchyard Committee had reported that it is running short of space for memorial tablets but has identified additional space by the Old Vicarage wall. The clerk will write to DCC seeking advice about acquiring additional land for an extension to the Burial Ground.
10. Outseats Parish Council.

10.1. Report on July meeting. Cllr Rodgers reported on the July meeting, the minutes of which will be circulated in due course. There had been a problem with HGVs travelling along Cattiside and getting stuck as there are no tonnage signs on the road. Outseats is hoping to hold a party to celebrate the Diamond Jubilee.
10.2. Possible dates for joint meeting to discuss joint funding and representation on Recreation committee.  The Clerk will suggest to Outseats that the meeting be held at 7.00 pm on Tuesday 4 October, immediately prior to the HPC meeting.                                  
11. The contents of circulation pack were noted as follows:-

PDNPA Parish Speak

Derbyshire Community Health Service consultation on becoming an NHS Trust.

Village Centre Minutes

Heart for Hathersage weekly update.

DALC Circulars 34/11-37/11

PDNPA News bulletins

Rural Services Network weekly News Digests

Friends of the Peak District newsletter 

St Michael & All Angels Church letter of thanks for donation
Sustainable Government Ltd Public Service efficiency
Ashley Watts thank you letter.

12. Date of next meeting – 6 September 2011.
13. Other items for information or September’s agenda.
13.1. DCC Notification of temporary closure of Jaggers Lane from 15-22 August from the junction with Main Road to the junction with Coggers Lane.
13.2. School Governor appointment.
13.3. Progress on diversion of public footpath on allotments field.
13.4. Diamond Jubilee.

Hathersage Parish Council

Notes of a meeting to discuss Hathersage Public Conveniences held on 29 July 2011

Present – Hathersage Councillors C Cartledge, D Jackson & R Olle, Outseats Councillors J Marsden & P Whitney, DDDC Councillor J Bevan, DDDC representatives P Foley & M Galsworthy, and Village Centre Group representatives R Ares, S Gedye & C Winfield. 

Clerk – J Robins

Background.

PF reported that currently DDDC has 34 public conveniences, many of which are in poor condition. They are currently open 24/7.  Its aim is to provide fewer but better quality ones with disabled facilities and is concentrating its efforts on providing these in the main towns such as Bakewell, Matlock & Wirksworth.

The remainder are being offered to Parish Councils to run with support from DDDC. Prior to being taken over the toilets will be brought up to standard. There is a possibility that if the toilets are not taken over they will close.

Hathersage Public Conveniences.
Annual Running Costs
DDDC provided a breakdown of the annual running costs as follows
Repairs         
£1132

Cleaning        
£4522

Water            
£1762

Electricity      
£1186

Rate
£1016
Total           
£9618.

Budget for refurbishment.

DDDC carried out a survey three years ago, a copy of which will be sent to HPC, which showed that repairs to the value of £2,830 are needed to bring the toilets up to standard. 

The refurbishment could be carried out prior to handover or a grant towards repairs could be given.

Problems associated with taking over toilets.

Vandalism especially at night. 

Might be overcome by locking at night/having toilets locked and paying to enter.

Installation of CCTV.

Cleanliness. 

Toilets are often dirty. Cleaner does come once a day. Might be improved by same measures as for vandalism

Running Costs. 

DDDC would give grant to help run toilets but assurances would be needed that grant would not be withdrawn/reduced in future,

Increase Revenue. 

By honesty box or paying to use facility.
Possibility of sponsorship.

Village Centre Group proposals.

The group has plans to redesign the centre of the village and would hope to construct a new toilet block. However this is dependent on funding being secured and is not likely to happen for several years and DDDC wants the toilets to be taken over in the next few months. One solution would be to lease them for three years with the possibility of taking over the freehold for a nominal sum at the end of that time when the VCG plans are at a more advanced stage.

Bus Shelter.

This forms part of the complex. It is in a poor condition and is often vandalised. A solution suggested by SG is to brick it up and place a glazed shelter at the bus stop. 
Timescale. 

PF has to make a report to the relevant committee on 27/28 September 2011.He wants to finalise the report by 17 September so would like a proposal from HPC by then..

Conclusion.  

Councillors will report to the August HPC meeting. If the Council decides that it would consider taking on the toilets, representatives will then meet again to draw up a proposal for consideration by the Council at the September HPC meeting.

An agreed proposal would then be sent to DDDC by17 September 2011.
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